JUNE 2025 PARKS MEETING

SENIOR CENTER REPORT BY CHERY HEFFNER

The Diamond Jo Casino Trip on June 14th went very well. I had 42 passengers and made a profit of \$145.00. The next trip to the casino will be on August 14th and I already have 17 people registered.

This Thursday is the breakfast in the Senior Center by Our House.

The Senior Solutions Group will be having a Grief Support Group beginning this Thursday from 5:30-6:30 in the meeting room here at the Community Center. This is a very much needed program for many people. We have had grief support groups in the past and I am happy that it will be happening again.

Saturday at 1:00 I will have the Euchre Tournament to raise money for kid's scholarships for summer programs. I have this twice a year and have raised a fair amount of money so far.